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1. The Health Educators’ Advisory Group met on 15 September and discussed the Health and Social Care Bill; education policy; the Group’s 2011-12 work plan; and general updates. 
Health and Social Care Bill

2. The meeting made reference to the third reading of the Health and Social Care Bill by MPs on 6 September, and the events organised around the country to show support for the NHS. The House of Commons voted through the Bill by a majority of 65 and passed it on to the House of Lords as the next step to becoming law. 
3. Members discussed the ‘listening exercise’ the coalition government undertook following widespread public concern and criticism of the reform proposals set out in the earlier draft of the Bill. However the Bill continued to promote a hugely damaging cocktail of competition, markets and fragmentation, which would fundamentally undermine the founding principles of the NHS. 

4. Members noted that the Bill contained no changes to the original workforce education and training proposals. However ‘NHS Future Forum’, the body established to conduct the ‘listening exercise’, had been charged to continue firming up the detail on workforce education and training reform. It was recommended that UCU seek to monitor these developments closely. 

5. It was also recommended that UCU encourage members to support the TUC’s ‘Adopt a Peer’ campaign, to press Peers of all parties to take an active role in the debate and maximise the opportunity for resistance and amendment of the Bill.
Education policy briefing

6. The group discussed preparing a briefing on key issues facing health educators for the Education Committee meeting in October. It was hoped that the briefing could help to inform UCU’s Post 16 education manifesto brochure, currently under revision.

7. The members of the Group shared the following updates:

· Northern region held a successful lobby of local MPs about falling student numbers on health education courses;

· Northampton UCU branch had raised concerns about the lack of critical evaluation of a ‘social enterprise’ handbook given to final year health education students, which promoted non NHS service structures;

· The Royal College of Midwives has launched a major campaign critical of the government’s failure to increase the number of midwives.

